
 

 

February 25, 2022 
Ms. Megan Kuczka 
New York State Department of Environmental Conservation 
270 Michigan Avenue 
Buffalo, New York 14203 
 
RE:  Sub Slab Depressurization System Inspection 
 127 Harrison Street  
 Former Buffalo China Site C915209 
 
Dear Ms. Kuczka: 
 
LiRo Engineers, Inc. (LiRo) completed an inspection of the Sub Slab Depressurization System 
(SSDS) installed at the property located at 127 Harrison Street.  The inspection was performed on 
February 18, 2022 and consisted of the following components: 
 

 Inspection of the vent fan, vent fan wiring, piping, and labelling; 
 Inspection of the sump crock cover; 
 Obtaining a pressure reading from the manometer located on the system vent piping; and, 
 Performance of a field extension test by obtaining a pressure reading from beneath the 

basement floor slab at a dedicated sampling port. 
 
Overall, all components of the SSDS were found to be working properly and the system is in 
very good condition.  A minor air leak was found at the sump crock cover where a plug had 
been removed (audible suction of air could be heard).  This problem was quickly remedied by 
installing a new plug in the cover.  The homeowners also asked about the operation of the 
system and where the components were located.  LiRo provided the homeowners with a 
detailed description of the SSDS and showed where all of the components are located as well 
as explaining how to identify if there are issues with the operation. 
 
A copy of the Site Inspection Form is attached for your review. 
 
If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at (716)-970-4136. 
 
Sincerely, 
LiRo Engineers, Inc. 

 
Jon Williams 
Senior Geologist 
 
Encl. 
 
C.c. Kevin Callahan – Hayes Place Management Group 
  Scott Brady – Hayes Place Management Group 






